High School Board Report 6-11-19

Overview

5/15 - The Senior Art Show took place in the high school art gallery. As always, the
artwork was excellent and artists had the opportunity to speak with others about their art.
Jenny Zang'’s art was selected for the annual District art purchase.

5/16 - Link Crew Development Day - Twenty six Link Crew Leaders for the 2019-20
school year met for our annual May Development day. This day is important because it
helps establish our program expectations and tone for the upcoming year. The leaders
spent time participating in some of the activities that they will lead at orientation. This
helps them become familiar with the activities and helps them understand the
importance of their role as leaders. The leaders also set up some committees to design
their leaders shirts and compile the list of "What Every Freshman Should Know" that will
be used with their groups at orientation. It was a great way to start off the process for
next year.

5/20 - The National Honors Society participated in their annual highway clean up service
project. Students cleaned a section of Highway A starting at the intersection of N. 4th
Street and ending at the intersection of Highway 8. Thank you to NHS for their service
and helping to maintain the beauty of our community.

5/22 - The annual Senior Service Project was cancelled based several factors including
2 hour delay for the start of school, significant power outages in the area and predicted
weather for the rest of the day. The ability to reschedule was not available. However,
some individual groups of students participated in assisting community groups outside of
school. We look forward to continuing with the service project next year.

5/22 - The Senior Awards Ceremony took place at 7:00 pm in the auditorium. Thank you
to all of our community partners for your continued support of the graduating seniors.
5/24 - Graduation took place with 83 seniors participating in the commencement. | large
thank you to all of the various groups that participated in the event: THS Band & Chaoir,
National Honor Society, Student Council, Junior Class Officers, Senior Class Advisers,
District Staff and more.

6% of the class will attend a 2 year school, as a part of a 4 year transfer program.
47% will be attending a 4 year school.

29% will attend a technical college.

14% will directly join the workforce.

4% will be entering the military.

THS has been awarded the Advanced Placement PaceSetter Award - Level 3 for 2018

by the College Board. More than 10% of THS students take the exam. More than 60%
of those students earn a score of 3 or higher. Congratulations to our students and staff.
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Upcoming

6/13 & 6/14 - Youth Mental Health Training
6/13 Education First European Studies Trip. Returns 7/4.
6/17 - Threat Assessment Team Training



